CSCD ROADS COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES
February 4th, 2021
5:00 PM

Members Present:  Phil Kenney, Chad Crimmins, Tobi Ferguson, Dave Jarrett.  
Other: Josh Hawley (CSCD Manager) Steven Chase (Freeholder)

I. Freeholder Concerns – Steven Chase of Chipmunk Drive appeared and voiced his concern about speeding on Chipmunk Drive.  He requested that a speed bump be installed near the intersection of Chipmunk and Cougar Drive or possibly additional speed limit signs.  After some discussion, a decision was agreed on to install speed limit signs, have Chief Deputy Green monitor the area more, and to have a large speed limit sign painted on the pavement when weather permits in the spring.
II. The Superintendent’s Report was submitted with few questions.
III. 2021 Paving figures was discussed/presented:
a. Milestone gave an initial proposal of $155,145.50 for complete milling and paving for Cougar, Gopher, Groundhog, Lynx, and Lemur Drives plus paving of Buffalo Drive.  The Commission noted the lower cost of asphalt compared to what was initially budgeted. Because of this:
i. The first half of Grizzley Drive will be included.
ii. A section of Sweetwater Drive between Hummingbird and Jay Drive may be included.
b. Paving work start date would be early fall.
c. Hawley will submit a bid package to two other reputable paving companies
d. Hawley has on record an inventory and record of past road work and will supply to Commission members
IV. Past conversations about culvert work:
a. Robin Drive property was reviewed, and it was decided not to do any work on that private property.
b. Flounder Drive owner has contracted privately to address some standing water.  It was decided not to install a culvert directing water to the opposite side of the road.
V. Adjournment:   5:30 PM

Respectfully submitted
Dave Jarrett - 02/04/2021  
	
